
Beverly Woods Elementary School

PTA BOD Meeting

December 4, 2014 at 7:45am

Present:

Sterling Oliver

Ellen Houpt

Suzi Purdy

Lindy Gignac

Tiffany Martin

Mary Rantala

Amy Millikan

Kelly Dowdy

I. Meeting called to order at 7:51am (Sterling)
II. Minutes (Sterling)
· The November 6, 2014 BOD Meeting minutes were approved.
III. Financial Review (Lindy)
· Book Fair:  Went very well and is on track to earn same amount as last year (about $50 off) even with new vendor.
· Dining Nights Out:  With new way Hawthorne’s is tracking sales, we will not make Dining Nights Out budget this year.  At approximately $330 of $1,500 budget.
· Box Tops:  No deposits yet but should get some money in January.
· Literacy Programs:  Headphones and accessories have been bought.
· HR Parents:  Need to spend their $50 / class allotment.  Only $8.32 spent thus far.  Lauren Romeiser to remind HR Parents.
· Teacher Discretionary Fund:  Most teachers have used their funds.  Jennifer Briggs found out way to allow teachers to spend at Book Fair if they still had funds.
· Technology:  On budget.
· Inclusion Week:  Expenses came below budget.
· Sales Tax:  Issues calculating but will be worked out.
· Invest For Success (Amy & Mary):  Over goal at $73,796 including matches.  Matches up at $14,000.  Mary culled blue sheet info to find individuals who worked with companies that matched.  Reminded those who hadn’t put through paperwork.  New this year PayPal fees of $447.   Average family donation was $237.  We had 53% participation this year (down from 54.2% last year).  Discussion as to wether we should list donors on website and / or Timbertalk.  Next year need to detail more where money goes.  Lindy’s speech with slides big help.  Also next year, need bigger committee (4 to 5 people).  Mary and Amy would be in advisory role and then need one person for communication, one for administration and one to manage matching donations.
IV. President’s Report  (Sterling)
· Lattice:  Extensive discussion on plan to reimburse Dad’s Group for trailer lattice project.
· Air Quality:  BWE was promised test by Guy Chamberlain but since he retired and Heath Morrison left, nothing has been done.  PTA & SLT plan to send letter to CMS asking for support for testing to keep our kids healthy.  Cost of test is $1,000 to $3,000.
· PTA Wiki:  Asked by company if we would put a link on PTA wiki to their website.  Will decline since deemed advertising.
· Standing Rules:  Discussion on what further changes need to be made.  Ideas included being more vague on when meetings will be held.
· Nominating Committee:  Discussion on who should be on committee.  Several names thrown out that Lauren Reddick will investigate.  Best to have odd number of participants but more than 3.
· Checkers Game:  Still deciding if Checkers game should be Friday at 7p or Sunday at 3p.  Final Four weekend.
V. Principal’s Report (Kelly)
· Teacher’s College:  10 - 15 teachers are attending.  Some paying their own way.  $6,000 budget only covers hotel and airfare.  Runs from Friday - Sunday.  Attendees will shadow school on Friday.  Need $1,000 for BWE subs for Friday.  Vote taken to approve going over budget to pay for subs.  All in favor.
· 5th Grade Trip:  Discussed adding surcharge into cost of trip to pay way for parent chaperones.  Would allow anyone to attend despite financial situation.
VI.  Meeting adjourned at 9:39am (Sterling)
Respectfully Submitted,

Suzi Purdy

Secretary


